
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Thursday, July 26, 2018, 6:00PM
MINUTES

Present:  Acting Chair Peter Hughes, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Val Peter (new member)
Not Present:  Sharon Pfleger

Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Town Administrator Chris Clark, Finance Committee Liaison Tom Sherry, John Bologna, Coastal Engineering and others
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Acting Chair Peter Hughes and taped for Channel 18.
Borings for Phase II Area  
Borings will be done in the Phase II area over the next several months.  We have received a list of about 90 locations where these are planned.  Four-inch holes will be drilled to one and one half the depth of the planned sewer pipe.  These borings will be done in the public way, not on private property.  The SRF (State Revolving Fund) Loan Program which the Town will be applying to for funds requires this procedure.  Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier will be the Town representative coordinating this work.      

Outreach Topics – Step by Step Guide to Hooking Up
Ann Howe gave an update on the draft of a manual for connecting to the sewer line which she is writing.  She has met with some town officials and will be working with Committee member Val Peter to bring a draft to the Wastewater Committee for review.
Outreach Topics – Update from the Town Administrator

Chris Clark reported that he has met with the six homeowners who have properties at the desired pump station locations so they are aware of the process planned.
Chris reminded the group that during next Spring/Summer (2019), CDM Smith will be sending postcards requesting that the homeowner designate the desired location of the lateral pipe entering their property which means that homeowners will have to do some research before that date. 

The BoS voted to have an RFP (Request for Proposal) drafted and sent out for the proposed position of Communications Coordinator for the Wastewater Project.  Some of the details of the responsibilities of that person will be hammered out during the search process.

The D/H/Y (Dennis/Harwich/Yarmouth) Clean Waters Community Partnership Agreement is in the BoS packet of 7/23/18 and that will be the basis for a request for Special Legislation from the State.  Then, for May 2019 Town Meeting, a specific plan will be designed similar to the IMA with Chatham last year.  

Another document, Land Use Controls, must also be prepared for inclusion with the anticipated application for SRF funding.  CDM Smith has prepared a draft of that policy.  The policy will set controls and procedures for changing limits of nitrogen removal from watershed to watershed.  Noreen Donahue asked if the Town were bound by the dictates of this policy once it is submitted to SRF Loan application.  Chris Clark will check into these concerns.  

BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine spoke briefly about the Conservation Law Foundation threatening law suits against the Wequasset Inn and the Wychmere Beach Club.  The Town is concerned about this action but at this time has no direct involvement with the legal actions contemplated.           
Ann Howe asked about the status of a list of Town sanctioned Utility Installers.  Chris Clark said that the public could use the existing list of approved Title V Septic Installers for general information.  A list of approved Licensed Utility Installers will be available in the future.  The Health Department is distributing a list of Professional Engineers upon request. 
Questions from the Audience

John Bologna, president of Coastal Engineering and a homeowner in the Phase II area, had several questions.  The areas of inquiry he covered were aerial files, permitting, irrigation or offset meters, back-up power for grinder pumps and financial assistance for sewer hookups.  

Adjournment
7:30 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


